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1 P R O C E E D I N G S 

2 JUDGE RAINEY: Good evening and welcome t o t h i s 

3 p u b l i c i n p u t hearing on PECo Energy Company's a p p l i c a t i o n 

4 f o r approval of i t s proposed merger w i t h Unicom 

5 Corporation -

6 This proceeding i s docketed at A-00110550F0147. 

7 My name i s Charles Rainey, and I am the 

8 A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge p r e s i d i n g over t h i s case. This 

9 p u b l i c i n p u t hearing i s being held f o r the purpose of 

10 a l l o w i n g i n t e r e s t e d persons an op p o r t u n i t y t o provide 

11 testimony regarding PECo's a p p l i c a t i o n f o r approval of 

12 i t s merger w i t h Unicom Corporation. 

13 I believe t h a t a b r i e f h i s t o r y of t h i s case may be 

14 h e l p f u l . 

15 On November 22, 1999, PECo f i l e d w i t h the 

16 Pennsylvania Public U t i l i t y Commission an a p p l i c a t i o n f o r 

17 the approval of i t s proposed merger w i t h Unicom 

18 Corporation. I note t h a t PECo i s r e q u i r e d by law t o 

19 ob t a i n the Commission's approval of t h i s merger w i t h 

20 Unicom. By law, i n order t o ob t a i n the Commission's 

21 approval PECo must demonstrate t h a t the merger w i l l 

22 a f f i r m a t i v e l y promote the s e r v i c e , accommodation, 

23 convenience or saf e t y of the p u b l i c i n some s u b s t a n t i a l 

24 way. A d d i t i o n a l l y , the E l e c t r i c i t y Generation, Customer 

25 Choice and Competition Act requires the Commission t o 
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1 consider whether PECo's proposed merger w i t h Unicom 

2 Corporation w i l l adversely impact r e t a i l e l e c t r i c 

3 competition. 

4 Numerous p a r t i e s have f o r m a l l y intervened i n these 

5 proceedings, i n c l u d i n g l e g i s l a t o r s , m u n i c i p a l i t i e s , 

6 government agencies, consumer groups, e l e c t r i c generation 

7 s u p p l i e r s , environmental groups and i n d i v i d u a l s . 

8 A prehearing conference was held i n January of t h i s 

9 year. At the prehearing conference a schedule f o r t h i s 

10 proceeding was established. That schedule includes 

11 p u b l i c i n p u t hearings which are being held i n the 

12 Counties of Ph i l a d e l p h i a , Bucks, Montgomery, Delaware and 

13 Chester t h i s week. I n a d d i t i o n , a p u b l i c i n p u t hearing 

14 w i l l be held i n York on A p r i l 4. 

15 E v i d e n t i a r y hearings f o r the purpose of examining 

16 the party's expert witnesses were also scheduled. 

17 However, between the time of the p u b l i c i n p u t hearing and 

18 these p u b l i c i n p u t hearings the p a r t i e s engaged i n 

19 settlement n e g o t i a t i o n s . These n e g o t i a t i o n s r e s u l t e d i n 

20 a settlement agreement on a l l of the issues i n t h i s case. 

21 The settlement document was f i l e d w i t h the Commission on 

22 March 23rd, 2000. 

23 S h o r t l y I w i l l give a rep r e s e n t a t i v e of PECo an 

24 o p p o r t u n i t y t o e x p l a i n the s i g n i f i c a n t terms of the 

25 settlement. I w i l l allow the other formal p a r t i e s t o 
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1 comment as w e l l . 

2 I n t h e s e t t l e m e n t document t h e s i g n a t o r y p a r t i e s 

3 r e q u e s t e d a change i n t h e p r o c e d u r a l schedule i n t h i s 

4 case i n l i g h t o f t h e s e t t l e m e n t . D u r i n g t h e p u b l i c i n p u t 

5 h e a r i n g h e l d on Monday, March 27, I r e j e c t e d t h e 

6 s i g n a t o r y p a r t i e s ' proposed r e v i s e d schedule. I 

7 e s t a b l i s h e d a n o t h e r r e v i s e d schedule i n s t e a d . 

8 The r e v i s e d schedule which I e s t a b l i s h e d p r o v i d e s 

9 f o r t h e f i l i n g o f o b j e c t i o n s o r comments t o t h e 

10 s e t t l e m e n t by A p r i l 13, 2000. I t a l s o p r o v i d e s f o r t h e 

11 f i l i n g o f r e p l i e s t o o b j e c t i o n s o r comments A p r i l 18, 

12 2000. My r e v i s e d schedule f u r t h e r p r o v i d e s t h a t 

13 e v i d e n t i a r y h e a r i n g s may be scheduled i f necessary. 

14 So concludes my b r i e f p r e s e n t a t i o n o f t h e 

15 s u b s t a n t i v e and p r o c e d u r a l m a t t e r s i n v o l v e d i n t h i s case. 

16 You, t h e p u b l i c , may p a r t i c i p a t e i n today's h e a r i n g 

17 i n one o f t h r e e ways. The f i r s t way and t h e one t h a t t h e 

18 Commission f i n d s p r e f e r a b l e i s t h a t you submit sworn 

19 t e s t i m o n y under o a t h . By g i v i n g sworn t e s t i m o n y t h e 

20 Commission may c o n s i d e r y our t e s t i m o n y when i t d e cides 

21 t h i s case. Sworn t e s t i m o n y may be s u b j e c t t o q u e s t i o n s 

22 f r o m t h e f o r m a l p a r t i e s and me. 

23 The second way i s t o p r o v i d e unsworn t e s t i m o n y . 

24 Unsworn t e s t i m o n y w i l l n o t be c o n s i d e r e d by t h e 

25 Commission when i t makes i t s d e c i s i o n . 
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1 The t h i r d way i s t o p r o v i d e i n f o r m a t i o n a t t h e 

2 break o r a t t h e c o n c l u s i o n o f t h i s h e a r i n g t o e i t h e r t h e 

3 O f f i c e o f T r i a l S t a f f , t h e O f f i c e o f Consumer Advocate, 

4 o r t h e O f f i c e o f Small Business Advocate f o r i t s use a t 

5 i t s d i s c r e t i o n a t an e v i d e n t i a r y h e a r i n g i f one i s h e l d 

6 o r d u r i n g any a d d i t i o n a l n e g o t i a t i o n s e s s i o n s i f any a r e 

7 h e l d . 

8 I would ask t h a t you l i m i t y o ur t e s t i m o n y t o PECo's 

9 proposed merger w i t h Unicom C o r p o r a t i o n . R e p r e s e n t a t i v e s 

10 f r o m PECo are here and t h e y w i l l h e l p you a t t h e break o r 

11 a t t h e c o n c l u s i o n o f t h i s h e a r i n g w i t h o t h e r m a t t e r s . 

12 I w i l l now ask Mr. Smith, who i s Counsel f o r PECo, 

13 t o i n t r o d u c e h i m s e l f and t o e x p l a i n t h e s i g n i f i c a n t terms 

14 o f t h e s e t t l e m e n t . 

15 MR. SMITH: Thank you. Your Honor. 

16 My name h i s Ward Smith. I am a s s i s t a n t g e n e r a l 

17 c o u n s e l a t PECo Energy Company. I am g o i n g t o ask f o r 

18 your i n d u l g e n c e . I am go i n g t o s i t w h i l e I speak. I g e t 

19 l i g h t h e a d e d i f I sta n d f o r t o o l o n g . 

20 The proposed merger between PECo and Unicom 

21 C o r p o r a t i o n as t h e Judge i n d i c a t e d r e q u i r e s t h e a p p r o v a l 

22 o f t h e Pen n s y l v a n i a P u b l i c U t i l i t y Commission. And when 

23 PECo Energy f i l e d i t s a p p l i c a t i o n a s k i n g f o r t h a t 

24 a p p r o v a l some 20 o r 25 p a r t i e s i n t e r v e n e d , i n c l u d i n g t h e 

25 t h r e e consumer advocacy groups t h a t a re here t h i s 
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1 e v e n i n g , e n v i r o n m e n t a l groups, c o m p e t i t i v e s u p p l i e r s o f 

2 PECo Energy, your l o c a l t o w n s h i p s , Wallace Township and 

3 East Brandywine Township i n t e r v e n e d t o d i s c u s s 

4 r e l i a b i l i t y i s s u e s and a broad v a r i e t y o f o t h e r p a r t i e s . 

5 Rather t h a n go t o l i t i g a t i o n o f t h i s m a t t e r and use 

6 re s o u r c e s i n t h a t manner, t h e p a r t i e s s a t down and 

7 d i s c u s s e d s e t t l e m e n t n e g o t i a t i o n s t o see what b e n e f i t s o f 

8 t h e merger c o u l d be passed t h r o u g h t o t h e p u b l i c and t o 

9 do t h a t t h r o u g h a n e g o t i a t e d s e s s i o n r a t h e r t h a n t h r o u g h 

10 l i t i g a t i o n . 

11 We have a d d i t i o n a l c o p i e s o f t h e s e t t l e m e n t 

12 document which r e s u l t e d f r o m t h o s e d i s c u s s i o n s here i f 

13 anyone wants a d d i t i o n a l c o p i e s . I t i s r a t h e r h e f t y . And 

14 so what I w i l l do i n a d d i t i o n t o making a v a i l a b l e c o p i e s 

15 i f anyone wants them i s b r i e f l y t a k e you t h r o u g h some o f 

16 t h e key elements o f p u b l i c b e n e f i t t h a t a re g o i n g t o be 

17 p r o v i d e d as a r e s u l t o f t h i s merger. 

18 I w i l l t a l k about t h e g l o b a l b e n e f i t s t h a t are 

19 g o i n g p r o v i d e d t o t h e e n t i r e customer base and t o t h e 

20 p u b l i c g e n e r a l l y i n PECo Energy's s e r v i c e t e r r i t o r y and 

21 t h e n I would t o t a k e a few minutes and fo c u s s p e c i f i c a l l y 

22 on t h e r e l i a b i l i t y concerns because I know t h a t i s a 

23 p a r t i c u l a r i n t e r e s t t o t h e people i n t h i s area. 

24 The main p u b l i c b e n e f i t s t h a t a re b e i n g passed 

25 t h r o u g h t o t h e p u b l i c f r o m t h e merger as a r e s u l t o f t h e 
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1 s e t t l e m e n t n e g o t i a t i o n s a r e , f i r s t , $200 m i l l i o n i n r a t e 

2 r e d u c t i o n s a re g o i n g t o be passed on t o t h e p u b l i c . We 

3 are g o i n g t o ext e n d a r a t e cap f o r an a d d i t i o n a l 18 

4 months o u t t o t h e end o f 2006 f o r our t r a n s m i s s i o n and 

5 d i s t r i b u t i o n r a t e s , meaning t h a t PECo w i l l be c o n s t r a i n e d 

6 and unable t o r a i s e i t s r a t e s u n t i l t h e end o f 2006. 

7 D a t i n g backwards, t h e l a s t t i m e t h a t we were a b l e t o come 

8 i n f o r a r a t e case was 1990, so t h a t w i l l make a s t r e t c h 

9 o f 16 o r 17 years i n which we have been unable t o r a i s e 

10 our r a t e s . 

11 We have developed enhanced r e l i a b i l i t y and 

12 customer s e v i c e s t a n d a r d s and I w i l l d i s c u s s those i n a 

13 b i t more d e t a i l l a t e r on. 

14 We have expanded our u n i v e r s a l s e r v i c e programs t o 

15 p r o v i d e a d d i t i o n a l r e s o u r c e s f o r low income customers who 

16 have d i f f i c u l t y a f f o r d i n g e l e c t r i c i t y . 

17 We have made a d d i t i o n a l commitments and f u n d i n g t o 

18 e n v i r o n m e n t a l l y sound g e n e r a t i o n i n c l u d i n g t h e 

19 development o f a wi n d farm. 

20 We have made m o d i f i c a t i o n s o f t h e c u r r e n t r u l e s f o r 

21 i n t e r a c t i o n w i t h our c o m p e t i t o r s so t h a t t h e y w i l l have 

22 g r e a t e r o p p o r t u n i t y t o e n t e r t h e m a r k e t p l a c e and g a i n 

23 markets share. 

24 We have c r e a t e d l i m i t a t i o n s on PECo Energy's 

25 a b i l i t y t o c o l l e c t n u c l e a r decommissioning c o s t s . We 
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1 have made sure there i s no way t h a t customers i n 

2 Pennsylvania w i l l ever have t o bear the cost of 

3 decommissioning nuclear p l a n t s t h a t are c u r r e n t l y owned 

4 by our merger partner, Unicom Corporation, out i n 

5 I l l i n o i s . And we have also taken on an a d d i t i o n a l piece 

6 of burden f o r the decommissioning of the pl a n t s t h a t 

7 already e x i s t i n Pennsylvania and taken a piece of t h a t 

8 burden on ourselves i n t h i s process. 

9 And we have made commitments t h a t we w i l l continue 

10 t o have a strong c h a r i t a b l e and c i v i c presence i n the 

11 P h i l a d e l p h i a area. 

12 R e l i a b i l i t y i s c l e a r l y an issue t h a t people i n East 

13 Brandywine Township and Wallace Township care a great 

14 deal about and have expressed s t r o n g l y t o PECo Energy 

15 t h a t they are d i s s a t i s f i e d w i t h . There are two aspects 

16 of t h i s settlement t h a t go d i r e c t l y t o t h a t . 

17 The f i r s t i s the system-wide changes t h a t we are 

18 going t o be making on r e l i a b i l i t y . Last year the 

19 Pennsylvania Public U t i l i t y Commission es t a b l i s h e d a new 

20 set of standards f o r a l l u t i l i t i e s i n the s t a t e t o 

21 measure t h e i r r e l i a b i l i t y and t o hold them t o c e r t a i n 

22 standards f o r system-wide r e l i a b i l i t y . They are k i n d of 

23 t e c h n i c a l standards but a t the core what they measure i s 

24 how o f t e n customers go o f f and how long i s the d u r a t i o n 

25 of the outagess should they occur. And they have 
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1 e s t a b l i s h e d methods t o measure how u t i l i t i e s a r e g o i n g t o 

2 do a g a i n s t t h a t on a system-wide b a s i s . 

3 PECo Energy has agreed as p a r t o f t h i s s e t t l e m e n t 

4 process t o h o l d o u r s e l v e s t o a h i g h e r s t a n d a r d t h a n was 

5 r e q u i r e d by t h e Commission i n i t s r u l i n g s l a s t y e a r , and 

6 i n a d d i t i o n we have c r e a t e d new r e p o r t i n g o b l i g a t i o n s i f 

7 we f a i l t o meet those standards where we are r e q u i r e d t o 

8 r e p o r t t o t h e O f f i c e o f Consumer Advocate i f we miss any 

9 o f our t a r g e t s , e x p l a i n why we missed t h e t a r g e t s and 

10 p r o v i d e a p l a n t o them f o r i m p r o v i n g our r e l i a b i l i t y on a 

11 system-wide b a s i s . 

12 I n a d d i t i o n , we have been w o r k i n g w i t h t h e t o w n s h i p 

13 o f f i c i a l s i n Wallace Township and East Brandywine 

14 Township t o s p e c i f i c a l l y address t h e r e l i a b i l i t y i s s u e s 

15 r a i s e d by you and i n t h e i n t e r v e n t i o n s t h a t y our t o w n s h i p 

16 o f f i c i a l s f i l e d on your b e h a l f . L a s t f a l l PECo Energy 

17 i d e n t i f i e d i n i t s new a n a l y s i s o f system r e l i a b i l i t y t h a t 

18 East Brandywine Township and Wallace Township had below 

19 average r e l i a b i l i t y and began t o e s t a b l i s h an a c t i o n p l a n 

20 t o d e a l w i t h r e l i a b i l i t y i n t h e a rea, an enhanced 

21 r e l i a b i l i t y p l a n . 

22 When we r e c e i v e d t h e i n t e r v e n t i o n f i l e d by yo u r 

23 t o w n s h i p o f f i c i a l s we c o n t a c t e d t h e o f f i c i a l s and asked 

24 f o r t h e o p p o r t u n i t y t o meet w i t h t h e t o w n s h i p s and w i t h 

25 t h e l o c a l r e s i d e n t s t o d i s c u s s t h a t p l a n . That o c c u r r e d 
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1 on February 23rd a t t h e East- Brandywine f i r e h o u s e . And I 

2 t h i n k some o f you may have been i n atte n d a n c e t h e r e . 

3 A t t h a t meeting about 75 r e s i d e n t s appeared and 

4 made i t v e r y c l e a r t h a t t h e y b e l i e v e d t h a t t h e 

5 r e l i a b i l i t y , e l e c t r i c s e r v i c e r e l i a b i l i t y i n t h i s a r ea, 

6 was n o t a c c e p t a b l e . 

7 On b e h a l f o f PECo Energy our v i c e - p r e s i d e n t o f 

8 o p e r a t i o n , Dave DeCampli, t o l d you t h a t we agreed, t h a t 

9 y o u r r e l i a b i l i t y was n o t o f an a c c e p t a b l e l e v e l and t h a t 

10 PECo Energy was making a commitment t o you t h a t we would 

11 b r i n g r e l i a b i l i t y up t o speed. 

12 We p r o v i d e d a t t h a t t i m e answers t o as many o f t h e 

13 q u e s t i o n s asked i n t h e meeting as we c o u l d and p r o v i d e d 

14 a f t e r w a r d s t o t h e to w n s h i p o f f i c i a l s , t o a l l a t t e n d e e s o f 

15 t h a t meeting and t o any o t h e r r e s i d e n t who had expressed 

16 concern t o us about r e l i a b i l i t y i s s u e a w r i t t e n s e t o f 

17 q u e s t i o n s and answers t h a t a t t e m p t e d t o answer a l l t h e 

18 q u e s t i o n s t h a t had been asked t h a t e vening. 

19 We f o l l o w e d t h a t up w i t h an open house a t East 

20 Brandywine Township on March 20 i n which we s e t f o r t h a 

21 23 p o i n t r e l i a b i l i t y enhancement p l a n . We have 

22 a d d i t i o n a l c o p i e s o f t h a t a v a i l a b l e i f anyone was n o t 

23 a b l e t o a t t e n d t h e open house. So you can t a k e a l o o k a t 

24 t h a t . I t s e t s f o r t h t h e s p e c i f i c steps t h a t we are g o i n g 

25 t o be t a k i n g t o enhance r e l i a b i l i t y i n t h i s a r ea, whether 
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1 i t has been aceomplished t o date or not and i f not the 

2 dates t h a t we a n t i c i p a t e t h a t i t w i l l be accomplished. 

3 We have already begun work on t h i s plan t o 

4 implement i t and we are going t o continue working on t h i s 

5 plan. But there i s more than t h a t t h a t we are going t o 

6 be doing. 

7 Your township o f f i c i a l s made i t very c l e a r t h a t 

8 they wanted us t o be accountable t o the township f o r how 

9 we performed on t h a t plan and they wanted the a b i l i t y t o 

10 enforce t h a t plan against us. So we have entered i n t o an 

11 agreement w i t h both townships i n which we have agreed t o 

12 provide them w i t h p e r i o d i c updates of how we are 

13 performing under the plan and we have agreed t h a t t h a t 

14 plan i s going t o be an enforceable p a r t of our a c t i v i t i e s 

15 i n the area t h a t they can go t o the Commission and seek 

16 enforcement of i t i f we are not performing up t o i t . 

17 I t i s also not simply a plan t h a t we have d e l i v e r e d 

18 i n t o t h e i r hands as a f i n i s h e d product. We have h i r e d an 

19 expert who i s reviewing the plan now t o see i f there are 

20 a d d i t i o n a l items t h a t they w i l l suggest t h a t we put i n t o 

21 t h a t plan. And i f they suggest a d d i t i o n a l items they 

22 w i l l e i t h e r put them i n t o the plan or the townships w i l l 

23 have the a b i l i t y t o go t o the Pennsylvania Public U t i l i t y 

24 Commission and request t h a t we be ordered t o put those 

25 items i n our r e l i a b i l i t y plan. 
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1 So t h a t i s what has been done w i t h r e l a t i o n t o t h e 

2 r e l i a b i l i t y concerns s p e c i f i c a l l y t o East Brandywine 

3 Township and Wallace Township. 

4 Your Honor, I t h i n k t h a t i s t h e summary o f where we 

5 sta n d on t h e s e t t l e m e n t t o d a t e . 

6 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Mr. Smith. 

7 I w i l l now g i v e t h e o t h e r f o r m a l p a r t i e s who are 

8 here an o p p o r t u n i t y t o p r o v i d e comments. 

9 We w i l l s t a r t w i t h you, Ms. F o s t e r . 

10 MS. FOSTER: Good evening everyone. My name i s 

11 Denise F o s t e r and I am an a t t o r n e y w i t h t h e O f f i c e o f 

12 Consumer Advocate. Our o f f i c e r e p r e s e n t s t h e consumers 

13 o f u t i l i t y s e r v i c e s i n m a t t e r s b e f o r e t h e P u b l i c U t i l i t y 

14 Commission. We are here t o n i g h t t o hear your comments on 

15 t h e proposed merger between PECo and Unicom C o r p o r a t i o n . 

16 Our o f f i c e , as b o t h Mr. Smith and t h e Judge have 

17 i n f o r m e d you, has been v e r y a c t i v e l y i n v o l v e d i n t h i s 

18 p r o c e e d i n g . We f i l e d a p r o t e s t a g a i n s t t h i s merger 

19 i n i t i a l l y and i n our p r o t e s t we argued t h a t as o r i g i n a l l y 

20 proposed by PECo t h e merger d i d n o t b r i n g s u f f i c i e n t 

21 b e n e f i t s t o r a t e p a y e r s t o j u s t i f y Commission a p p r o v a l . 

22 We have p a r t i c i p a t e d i n t h e l e n g t h y n e g o t i a t i o n s 

23 w i t h PECo and as a r e s u l t we e n t e r e d i n t o t h e s e t t l e m e n t 

24 as d e s c r i b e d by Mr. Smith. We b e l i e v e now t h a t t h a t 

25 s e t t l e m e n t p r o v i d e s b e n e f i t s and p r o t e c t i o n s t o PECo's 
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1 r a t e p a y e r s . 

2 We are here t o d a y t o hear f r o m you, your t h o u g h t s 

3 and your concerns. And I a l s o have p r o v i d e d i n f o r m a t i o n 

4 about our o f f i c e . I have a pamphlet here and t h e r e might 

5 be some on t h e t a b l e . And a l s o our o f f e r s has p u t 

6 t o g e t h e r a shopping guide t o h e l p consumers i n t h e i r 

7 e f f o r t s t o compare p r i c e s o f marke t e r s and u t i l i t i e s i n 

8 e l e c t r i c c o m p e t i t i o n . So we have guides s p e c i f i c a l l y 

9 t a i l o r e d f o r PECo's s e r v i c e t e r r i t o r y on t h e t a b l e up 

10 f r o n t t o o . 

11 I f you have any q u e s t i o n s o r problems t h a t you want 

12 t a l k about a f t e r w a r d s I w i l l be a v a i l a b l e . 

13 Thank you. 

14 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Ms. F o s t e r . 

15 Ms. Jones. 

16 MS. JONES: Good even i n g , l a d i e s and gentlemen. My 

17 name i s Angela Jones. I r e p r e s e n t t h e O f f i c e o f Small 

18 Business Advocate. Our o f f i c e i s concerned about t h e 

19 s m a l l commercial r a t e p a y e r s and we l i t i g a t e i n f r o n t o f 

20 t h e Commission. 

21 We are here t o address your concerns. I f you are a 

22 s m a l l business I would be happy t o e n t e r t a i n any 

23 q u e s t i o n s t h a t you may have. 

24 We have i n t e r v e n e d i n t h i s p r o c e e d i n g and as 

25 Mr. Smith has i n d i c a t e d we do s u p p o r t t h e s e t t l e m e n t 
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1 agreement t h a t i s pending before the Commission. We 

2 bel i e v e t h a t i t has b e n e f i t s f o r small commercial 

3 ratepayers, s p e c i f i c a l l y r a t e reductions and the r a t e cap 

4 t h a t i s pending w i t h the settlement agreement. 

5 However, we are very i n t e r e s t e d i n your concerns. 

6 As the Judge allu d e d t o e a r l i e r , we would appreciate i t 

7 i f you would t e s t i f y under oath as t h a t way we can 

8 d e f i n i t e l y look at your concerns as w e l l as the 

9 Commission. 

10 I f you should choose not t o t e s t i f y under oath but 

11 you s t i l l have concerns please see me afterwards and I 

12 would be happy t o e n t e r t a i n whatever questions you may 

13 have. 

14 Again, thank you f o r coming. We are here t o hear 

15 from you. 

16 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Ms. Jones. 

17 Mr. Hoffman. 

18 MR. HOFFMAN: Good evening, l a d i e s and gentlemen. 

19 My name i s Charles Hoffman and I am w i t h the Commission's 

20 O f f i c e of T r i a l S t a f f . 

21 I don't r e a l l y have very much t o add. My 

22 colleagues have already explained everything q u i t e 

23 n i c e l y . We too have signed o f f on the settlement 

24 p e t i t i o n and we are here t o n i g h t because we are 

25 i n t e r e s t e d i n what you have t o say about i t . 
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1 So thank, you very much f o r coming. 

2 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Mr. Hoffman. 

3 Before we take testimony I no t i c e t h a t there were 

4 some people who came i n a f t e r we s t a r t e d . I f any of 

5 those persons are desirous of p r o v i d i n g testimony t h i s 

6 evening please come up and sign the s i g n - i n sheet now. 

7 (Pause.) 

8 JUDGE RAINEY: We are now about t o take testimony. 

9 P r i o r t o g i v i n g your testimony I would ask t h a t you 

10 provide your f u l l name and then s p e l l your f u l l name f o r 

11 the record. Also t o provide your address and then s t a t e 

12 whether or not you are appearing on behalf of an 

13 o r g a n i z a t i o n and then whether or not you are a PECo 

14 customer. 

15 Mr. Paul Janssen. 

16 May I swear you in? 

17 MR. JANSSEN: Yes. 

18 Whereupon, 

19 PAUL JANSSEN 

20 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

21 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

22 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. Please provide your f u l l 

23 name. 

24 THE WITNESS: My name i s Paul Janssen, 

25 J-A-N-S-S-E-N. 
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1 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. 

2 THE WITNESS: I am here i n two r o l e s . I am the 

3 c i t y manager of the C i t y of C o a t e s v i l l e and I also l i v e 

4 i n West Brandywine Township d i r e c t l y across the s t r e e t 

5 from East Brandywine Township. 

6 JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. 

7 THE WITNESS: I thank you f o r the o p p o r t u n i t y t o be 

8 here t o n i g h t . I t r u s t not being i n East Brandywine or 

9 Wallace I have an oppo r t u n i t y t o speak here. 

10 JUDGE RAINEY: You should do. But would you 

11 provide your address? 

12 THE WITNESS: 2 Lahalla Drive i n West Brandywine 

13 Township and also One C i t y H a l l Place i n C o a t e s v i l l e . 

14 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. 

15 THE WITNESS: I am here t o speak on behalf of the 

16 c i t y ' s support f o r the merger f o r PECo w i t h Unicom and I 

17 base our support i n four areas. 

18 The f i r s t area i s the area of r e l i a b i l i t y . The 

19 c i t y s u f f e r e d through — and my tenure w i t h the c i t y i s 

20 approximately two years. We su f f e r e d through some 

21 tremendous outages. Whole sections of the c i t y were dark 

22 i n my tenure. I am pleased t o say t h a t we have had only 

23 one outage, i t was the e l e c t i o n n i g h t outage, i n 1999. 

24 And t h a t was managed i n a period of about three hours. 

25 And I don't t h i n k we were alone i n t h a t evening. 
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1 On a p e r s o n a l n o t e , I moved i n t o our house i n West 

2 Brandywine i n l a t e October, 1999, and my w i f e was 

3 pr e p a r e d t o pay t h e e l e c t r i c i a n and t o purchase t h e 

4 g e n e r a t o r t o s u p p o r t e l e c t r i c i t y i n our house because we 

5 l o s t e l e c t r i c i t y so much i n December. But s i n c e December 

6 we have had no problems and I am v e r y happy about t h a t . 

7 And we have had some d i f f i c u l t weather r e l a t e d i s s u e s 

8 t h a t we sho u l d have l o s t power i n comparison t o t h e f i r s t 

9 month t h a t we were t h e r e . So we are v e r y happy about 

10 t h a t , b o t h f o r t h e c i t y and a l s o p e r s o n a l l y . 

11 I w i l l move i n t o some areas here t h a t a r e v e r y 

12 e f f e c t e d f o r t h e c i t y i t s e l f . We b e l i e v e t h e r a t e 

13 r e d u c t i o n s are g o i n g t o be good f o r t h e r e s i d e n t s o f t h e 

14 c i t y . C o a t e s v i l l e i s n o t a w e a l t h y community a l t h o u g h we 

15 do have some v e r y good c i t i z e n s l i v i n g t h e r e and t h e y 

16 deserve t o have good access t o c o s t conscious 

17 e l e c t r i c i t y . Some o f t h a t i s a v a i l a b l e j u s t by shopping 

18 t o o t h e r companies b u t we do a l s o b e l i e v e t h a t PECo i s 

19 b e i n g r e s p o n s i v e t o t h a t and some o f t h e i s s u e s i n t h e 

20 s e t t l e m e n t t h a t I ' v e heard t o n i g h t are v e r y s u p p o r t i v e o f 

21 t h a t f o r t h e c i t y and f o r our r e s i d e n t s . 

22 Another area i s good w i l l and t h e good c o r p o r a t e 

23 n e i g h b o r t h a t PECo b r i n g s t o t h e c i t y . They s u p p o r t t h e 

24 c i t y i n some areas t h a t are v e r y , v e r y i m p o r t a n t t o t h e 

25 c i t y such as d o n a t i n g C02 d e t e c t o r s f o r our e l d e r l y and 
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1 aged population and also smoke det e c t o r s . Those are 

2 th i n g s t h a t our residents don't t h i n k about p o t e n t i a l l y 

3 and probably can't a f f o r d i n some case. So our codes 

4 department i s able t o d i s t r i b u t e those those along w i t h 

5 our f i r e department. 

6 The assistance they provide some of the re s i d e n t s 

7 i n being able t o work t h e i r way through paying t h e i r 

8 b i l l s has been very h e l p f u l and we are supportive of t h a t 

9 p a r t of the companies program. 

10 And also PECo has been a great corporate neighbor 

11 f o r the c i t y , helping a l o t of organizations t h a t j u s t 

12 can't go out and support t h e i r operations the way t h a t 

13 they should be. A l o t of organizations outside of center 

14 c i t y type of s i t u a t i o n s can't and so we are very 

15 a p p r e c i a t i v e of the corporate support t h a t they provide 

16 t o organizations such as kids s p o r t s , a senior center, 

17 those kinds of operations. 

18 From a personal l e v e l the most important issue t h a t 

19 I want t o t e s t i f y t o t o n i g h t on behalf of the c i t y i s the 

20 support t h a t PECo has given us i n t e c h n i c a l areas of 

21 economic development. The c i t y has embarked on a 

22 comprehensive redevelopment e f f o r t and the r e are a l o t of 

23 very strong t e c h n i c a l support personnel i n PECo t h a t have 

24 volunteered t h e i r time and t h e i r support t o the c i t y t o 

25 help us w i t h t h a t process. We believe t h a t the merger i s 
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1 o n l y g o i n g t o s u p p o r t t h a t a b i l i t y t o h e l p us and we a r e 

2 v e r y a p p r e c i a t i v e o f t h a t . 

3 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Mr. Janssen. 

4 Any q u e s t i o n s f r o m t h e f o r m a l p a r t i e s f o r 

5 Mr. Janssen? 

6 (No a u d i b l e response.) 

7 JUDGE RAINEY: I f n o t , Mr. Janssen, you may s t a n d 

8 down. 

9 THE WITNESS: Thank you. Do I need t o stay? 

10 JUDGE RAINEY: No, you don't need t o s t a y , s i r . 

11 THE WITNESS: Thank you. 

12 (Witness excused.) 

13 JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Roger Godfrey. 

14 Mr. Godfrey, may I swear you i n ? 

15 MR. GODFREY: Yes. 

16 Whereupon, 

17 ROGER GODFREY 

18 h a v i n g been d u l y sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

19 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

20 JUDGE RAINEY: Would you p r o v i d e y o u r f u l l name? 

21 THE WITNESS: Roger, R-O-G-E-R, Godfrey, 

22 G-O-D-F-R-E-Y. 

23 JUDGE RAINEY: Would you p r o v i d e y o u r address? 

24 THE WITNESS: 201 West H i l l t o p Road, West Chester 

25 m a i l i n g . I l i v e i n Westtown. 
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1 JUDGE RAINEY: Are you a PECo customer? 

2 THE WITNESS: Yes. 

3 JUDGE RAINEY: Are you ap p e a r i n g here on yo u r 

4 b e h a l f b e h a l f t h i s evening? 

5 THE WITNESS: Yes. 

6 JUDGE RAINEY: Please p r e s e n t your t e s t i m o n y . 

7 THE WITNESS: I have l i v e d i n Chester County f o r 33 

8 ye a r s and I have been a customer o f PECo f o r 33 ye a r s and 

9 I f i n d them v e r y , v e r y w e l l . And I would l i k e t o say 

10 t h a t I am a l l f o r t h e merger and i t w i l l b r i n g 

11 s p e c i a l i s t s i n t o t h i s s e c t i o n o f t h e c o u n t r y f r o m t h e 

12 Midwest and I t h i n k t h a t would be a good t h i n g . 

13 Thank you. 

14 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Mr. Godfrey. 

15 Any q u e s t i o n s f o r Mr. Godfrey? 

16 (No a u d i b l e response.) 

17 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. You may sta n d down, 

18 Mr. Godfrey. 

19 (Witness excused.) 

20 JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Steven K i r t l a n d . 

21 MR. S. KIRTLAND: I j u s t wanted t o make some 

22 s t a t e m e n t s . 

23 JUDGE RAINEY: Do you want t o make unsworn 

24 s t a t e m e n t s , Mr. K i r t l a n d ? 

25 MR. S. KIRTLAND: Yes. 
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1 JUDGE RAINEY: Do you want t o make them f r o m t h e r e ? 

2 Why don't you s t a n d so we can hear you. 

3 MR. S. KIRTLAND: I am a homeowner i n Wallace 

4 Township. My name i s Steven K i r t l a n d . I have been 

5 e x p e r i e n c i n g a l o t o f brownouts f o r p r o b a b l y t h e l a s t s i x 

6 months. I have a 15 f o o t branch hanging from my e l e c t r i c 

7 l i n e s where I have c a l l e d PECo p r o b a b l y s i x o r seven 

8 t i m e s t o have them come and remove i t . But t h e y say t h e y 

9 are o n l y r e s p o n s i b l e f r o m , l i k e , one p o l e beyond a 

10 c e r t a i n f u s e l i n k . I t i s t h e n e x t p o l e beyond t h a t . I t 

11 i s a dangerous s i t u a t i o n w i t h a l l t h e horseback r i d e r s 

12 and t h e c h i l d r e n i n t h e area. I would l i k e t o have i t 

13 removed f o r a s a f e t y i s s u e s and, you know, p o s s i b l y a 

14 f i r e hazard o r a n y t h i n g l i k e t h a t , t o o . I seem t o g e t no 

15 response. I have had s i x o r e i g h t t r u c k s up t h e r e and 

16 t h e y j u s t won't t o u c h i t . 

17 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Mr. K i r t l a n d . 

18 MR. S. KIRTLAND: That i s b a s i c a l l y what I would 

19 l i k e t o say. 

20 JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Edward K i r t l a n d . 

21 MR. E. KIRTLAND: I don't have a n y t h i n g t o say a t 

22 t h i s t i m e , Your Honor. 

23 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. 

24 Ms. Helen F o r r e s t . 

25 Ms. F o r r e s t , may I swear you i n ? 
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1 MS. FORREST: Yes. 

2 Whereupon, 

3 HELEN FORREST 

4 h a v i n g been d u l y sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

5 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

6 JUDGE RAINEY: Would you g i v e your f u l l name, 

7 please? 

8 THE WITNESS: Helen F o r r e s t , F-O-R-R-E-S-T. my 

9 address i s 1301 Harness Lane, Chester S p r i n g s . 

10 JUDGE RAINEY: Are you a PECo customer? 

11 THE WITNESS: Yes. 

12 JUDGE RAINEY: Are you app e a r i n g here t h i s e v e n i n g 

13 on your own b e h a l f ? 

14 THE WITNESS: Yes. 

15 JUDGE RAINEY: Please p r e s e n t your t e s t i m o n y . 

16 THE WITNESS: I am j u s t here t o say t h a t I agree 

17 w i t h t h e merger between PECo and Unicom. I have been a 

18 Chester County r e s i d e n t f o r 34 ye a r s and I have always 

19 been p l e a s e d w i t h t h e i r s e r v i c e and I f e e l t h e merger 

20 would g i v e us even b e t t e r h i g h q u a l i t y s e r v i c e t h a n we 

21 have now. 

22 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Ms. F o r r e s t . 

23 Any q u e s t i o n s f o r Ms. F o r r e s t ? 

24 (No a u d i b l e response.) 

25 JUDGE RAINEY: I f n o t , you may s t a n d down. 
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1 {Witness excused.} 

2 JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Joseph Lewis. 

3 Mr. Lewis, may I swear you i n . 

4 MR. LEWIS: Yes. 

5 whereupon, 

6 JOSEPH LEWIS 

7 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

8 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

9 JUDGE RAINEY: Please give your f u l l name. 

10 THE WITNESS: Joseph P. Lewis, L-E-W-I-S. 

11 JUDGE RAINEY: And your address? 

12 THE WITNESS: 1504 Creek Road, Glenmoore. 

13 JUDGE RAINEY: And are you a customer of PECo 

14 Energy Company? 

15 THE WITNESS: Yes, I am. 

16 JUDGE RAINEY: And are you appearing here on behalf 

17 of an organization? 

18 THE WITNESS: Myself and p a r t l y the f i r e company. 

19 I d i d n ' t o f f i c i a l l y do t h a t through them but I have been 

20 a member f o r 20 years so I would l i k e t o add a few t h i n g s 

21 on t h e i r aspect. 

22 JUDGE RAINEY: Please proceed w i t h your testimony. 

23 THE WITNESS: The l a s t 20 years I have run w i t h the 

24 f i r e company i t i s an unique s i t u a t i o n . Two-thirds of 

25 our area i s covered by PECo and o n e - t h i r d i s covered by 
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1 PP&L and t h e response t i m e t o emergencies i s d r a s t i c a l l y 

2 d i f f e r e n t . PP&L i s a p l e a s u r e t o d e a l w i t h . They 

3 respond p r o m p t l y . 

4 On a p e r s o n a l n o t e , I was o u t o f e l e c t r i c f o r t h r e e 

5 days d u r i n g H u r r i c a n e F l o y d . I c a l l e d f i v e t i m e s . Four 

6 o u t of th o s e f i v e t i m e s I was g i v e n a r e p a i r t i m e which 

7 came and went. I t was never t a k e n care o f . And i t was 

8 obvious what i t was. I t was a w i r e broke i n h a l f and 

9 p r o b a b l y a 2 0 minute j o b t o p u t i t back t o g e t h e r . 

10 I f t h e y are g o i n g t o merge, I would r a t h e r see them 

11 merge w i t h a company, PP&L, i n s t e a d o f a Chicago based 

12 company. They would be b e t t e r . They are c l o s e r . I 

13 don't see how t h e y are g o i n g t o have b e t t e r s e r v i c e w i t h 

14 a company based o u t o f Chicago when you have somebody 

15 c l o s e r by t h a t would do a heck o f a l o t b e t t e r j o b . 

16 I know t h e to w n s h i p had a problem. They had a 

17 t r e e down i n t o t h e w i r e s heading back t o t h e i r sewer 

18 p l a n t and th e y c o u l d n ' t g e t t o t h e sewer p l a n t and i t was 

19 down f o r two t o t h r e e days. That t o o k f o r e v e r t o g e t 

20 t h a t t a k e n care o f . They sent people o u t and ev e r y t i m e 

21 t h e y would send someone o u t t h e y were i n a p i c k u p t r u c k 

22 when t h e y needed a b i g g e r t r u c k . 

23 I j u s t t h i n k i f t h e y are g o i n g t o do i t t h e y s h o u l d 

24 merge w i t h somebody l o c a l . I t h i n k i t i s g o i n g t o be 

25 j u s t something f o r t h e s h a r e h o l d e r s o r s t o c k h o l d e r s , i t 
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1 i s g o i n g t o b e n e f i t them and no t t h e customers o u t here. 

2 I don't know i f i t would be l e g a l , b u t I would l i k e 

3 t o see t h e t o w n s h i p p e t i t i o n PECo o r t h e P u b l i c U t i l i t y 

4 Commission t o l e t our township and maybe East Brandywine 

5 i f t h e y a r e i n t e r e s t e d s e l l t h e i r l i n e s t o PP&L and l e t 

6 them t a k e care o f us and we would be t o t a l l y o u t o f PECo 

7 i f p o s s i b l e . I don't know i f i t i s a r e a l i t y o r a 

8 p o s s i b i l i t y . I don't know who t o t a l k t o a f i n d o u t , b u t 

9 I would l i k e t o . 

10 That i s a l l I have t o say. 

11 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Mr. Lewis. 

12 Any q u e s t i o n s f o r Mr. Lewis? 

13 MS. HALSENA: I understand t h e f i r e company i s 

14 c o n s i d e r i n g b u y i n g a g e n e r a t o r t o a l l e v i a t e some o f th e s e 

15 problems. Have you made up your mind on t h a t ? 

16 THE WITNESS: They have n o t proceeded any f u r t h e r . 

17 A t t h i s t i m e , no, we have n o t done any more. 

18 JUDGE RAINEY: Was t h a t Ms. Halsena? I s t h a t y o u r 

19 name? J u s t f o r t h e r e c o r d we need t o i d e n t i f y who was 

20 a s k i n g t h e q u e s t i o n . 

21 MS. HALSENA: Yes. 

22 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you v e r y much. 

23 Thank you, Mr. Lewis. You may s t a n d down. 

24 (Witness excused.) 

25 JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. A l b e r t G r e e n f i e l d . 
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1 Mr. Gree n f i e l d , may I swear you in? 

2 Whereupon, 

3 ALBERT GREENFIELD 

4 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

5 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

6 JUDGE RAINEY: Would you give your f u l l name, 

7 please? 

8 THE WITNESS: My name i s A l b e r t G r e e n f i e l d . I have 

9 been a homeowner here f o r nearly 4 4 years. 

10 JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Greenfield, would you s p e l l your 

11 l a s t name? 

12 THE WITNESS: G-R-E-E-N-F-I-E-L-D. 

13 JUDGE RAINEY: And your address? 

14 THE WITNESS: 801 Marshall Road, Glenmoore. 

15 JUDGE RAINEY: Are you a PECo customer? 

16 THE WITNESS: I am a PECo customer. I have been 

17 a l l t h i s time. 

18 JUDGE RAINEY: Please provide your testimony. 

19 THE WITNESS: I am here t h i s evening because I 

20 attended the meeting on February 23rd — I bel i e v e t h a t 

21 was the date — i n East Brandywine Township. And I heard 

22 a l o t of testimony, most of which I agreed w i t h . And I 

23 o f f e r e d some myself at the end of the meeting concerning 

24 the f e e l i n g — more than a f e e l i n g — concerning some 

25 r a t i o n a l e as t o the need t o go underground w i t h e l e c t r i c 
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1 w i r e s . 

2 When I read t h e r e p o r t t h e r e was n o t one word about 

3 e v e r y t h i n g t h a t was s a i d about t h a t . Not one. I t was 

4 l i k e i t never happened. 

5 The bottom l i n e o f t h e su g g e s t i o n s t h a t were 

6 o f f e r e d was t h a t we would be g r e a t l y a l l o f us would 

7 be g r e a t l y — we would f e e l a g r e a t d e a l b e t t e r about 

8 und e r g o i n g t h e v i s s i t u d e s o f maybe sometimes u n r e l i a b l e 

9 s e r v i c e and what have you i f t h e r e was a p l a n s e t f o r t h , 

10 maybe l o n g - t e r m , maybe i n terms o f 20 y e a r s , t o bury 

11 t h e s e w i r e s u l t i m a t e l y because t h a t i s t h e u l t i m a t e 

12 s o l u t i o n . 

13 C e r t a i n l y t h e r e a re problems. We r e c o g n i z e them. 

14 We d i s c u s s e d some o f them. But I t h i n k t h e y a r e 

15 i n f i n i t e s i m a l l y s m a l l compared t o what c o u l d be 

16 accomplished i f t h e w i r e s were b u r i e d underground. 

17 I would urge b o t h companies i f t h e r e i s t o be a 

18 merger t o unde r t a k e t h a t s t a t e m e n t . I t h i n k whatever 

19 u t i l i t y does t h a t i s g o i n g t o be rewarded, maybe n o t i n 

20 t h e s h o r t r u n , by t h e i r s h a r e h o l d e r s because t h e y a r e up 

21 f r o n t and t h e y w i l l g e t a jump on everybody e l s e . T h i s 

22 i s t h e answer i n t h i s c o u n t r y t o t h e r e l i a b i l i t y 

23 problems. 

24 I know you've g o t t r e e s and people want t o p r o t e c t 

25 them and i f you want t o b u r y them r i g h t here maybe you 
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1 w i l l have t o move across t h e s t r e e t o r do c e r t a i n t h i n g s . 

2 Over t h e years I have had mixed e x p e r i e n c e s w i t h 

3 P h i l a d e l p h i a E l e c t r i c . I have a l o t o f t r e e s . I own a 

4 l o t o f f r o n t a g e , maybe a h a l f - m i l e o f r o a d f r o n t a g e 

5 l i t e r a l l y . And people come t o me and say, w e l l , t h e y 

6 want t o know what you want done- And I t e l l them. And 

7 t h e y say we are g o i n g t o be here such and such a day. 

8 W e l l , t h e y are e i t h e r n o t t h e r e t h a t day o r t h e y have 

9 been t h e r e b e f o r e and i t i s v e r y u n s a t i s f a c t o r y . 

10 Sometimes when we go t h r o u g h t h e whole t h i n g and I 

11 meet w i t h t h e people and go over what t r e e s t h e y a r e 

12 g o i n g t o c u t and how t h e y are g o i n g t o c u t them, I would 

13 n o t c a l l m y s e l f an e x p e r t b u t I know a l o t about how t o 

14 prune these t r e e s and t h e y go ahead and do what t h e y want 

15 anyhow f o r t h e most p a r t . Every once i n a w h i l e we can 

16 agree and i t g e t s down p r o p e r l y . That has n o t always 

17 been u n i v e r s a l l y t r u e t h a t every s i t u a t i o n has been bad. 

18 There has been good ones. 

19 I can be s p e c i f i c b u t i t would be h a r d a t t h i s 

20 p o i n t i n t i m e t o come up w i t h s p e c i f i c s . But I w i l l s i t 

21 down w i t h anybody a t any ti m e t o d i s c u s s t h i s whole 

22 problem. 

23 But I f i r m l y b e l i e v e t h a t you must r e p o r t what i s 

24 b e i n g s a i d about p u t t i n g t h ese w i r e s underground. Maybe 

25 you have b u t n o t i n t h i s m eeting. I want t o see t h a t . I 
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1 want t o see t h a t somebody i s p a y i n g some a t t e n t i o n t o 

2 t h a t . 

3 And as t h i s a f f e c t s t h e merger, I don't know t h e 

4 f e e l i n g s on t h e o t h e r s i d e . I don't know whether i t i s a 

5 good o r bad t h i n g . I know t h a t as a form e r s u p e r v i s o r , 

6 and I j u s t stepped down t h e end o f l a s t y e a r , i t was my 

7 r e s p o n s i b i l i t y t o see t h a t t h i n g s went smoothly i n t h i s 

8 tow n s h i p and I have worked v e r y c l o s e l y and hard t o see 

9 t h a t t h a t happens and I am v e r y anxious t o see 

10 P h i l a d e l p h i a E l e c t r i c Company do something t h a t w i l l h e l p 

11 us because I t h i n k we have been i n bad shape f o r a l o n g 

12 t i m e and I t h i n k we have undergone a l o t o f p a i n a t h i g h 

13 r a t e s and I t h i n k i t i s u n c a l l e d f o r . 

14 And I echo Joe Lewis' e a r l i e r t e s t i m o n y about 

15 j o i n i n g w i t h PP&L because I have had a v e r y s a t i s f a c t o r y 

16 r e l a t i o n s h i p w i t h PP&L. 

17 Thank you. 

18 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, 

19 Any q u e s t i o n s f o r Mr. G r e e n f i e l d ? 

20 (No a u d i b l e response.) 

21 JUDGE RAINEY: I f n o t , you may s t a n d down. 

22 (Witness excused.) 

23 JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. K e l l y C i f o n e . 

24 Ms. C i f o n e , may I swear you i n ? 

25 MS. CIFONE: Yes. 
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1 Whereupon, 

2 KELLY CIFONE 

3 h a v i n g been d u l y sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

4 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

5 JUDGE RAINEY: Please p r o v i d e your f u l l name. 

6 THE WITNESS: K e l l y C i f o n e , C-I-F-O-N-E. 

7 JUDGE RAINEY: And your address? 

8 THE WITNESS: 1025 P a o l i P i k e , West Goshen, West 

9 Chester, P e n n s y l v a n i a . 

10 JUDGE RAINEY: Are you ap p e a r i n g here t h i s e v e n i n g 

11 on b e h a l f o f an o r g a n i z a t i o n ? 

12 THE WITNESS: I am appe a r i n g here as a p r i v a t e 

13 s a t i s f i e d customer as w e l l as t h e p r e s i d e n t o f t h e West 

14 Goshen F r i e n d s o f t h e Park. 

15 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. Please p r e s e n t your 

16 t e s t i m o n y . 

17 THE WITNESS: I would j u s t l i k e t o say t h a t PECo 

18 Energy has been a good c o r p o r a t e c i t i z e n who cares and 

19 p a r t i c i p a t e s w i t h our community and I a n t i c i p a t e t h a t t h e 

20 merger w i l l o n l y enhance our s e r v i c e as w e l l as our 

21 s u p p o r t i n g e f f o r t s . 

22 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Ms. C i f o n e . 

23 Any q u e s t i o n s f o r Ms. Cifone? 

24 (No a u d i b l e response.) 

25 JUDGE RAINEY: I f n o t , you may s t a n d down. 
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1 (Witness excused-) 

2 JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. A l i c e Halsena. 

3 May I swear you i n , Ms. Halsena? 

4 MS. HALSENA: Yes. 

5 Whereupon, 

6 ALICE HALSENA 

7 ha v i n g been d u l y sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

8 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

9 JUDGE RAINEY: Please p r o v i d e your f u l l name. 

10 THE WITNESS: A l i c e Halsena, H-A-L-S-E-N-A. 

11 JUDGE RAINEY: And your address? 

12 THE WITNESS: 48 Walnut Bank Road. 

13 JUDGE RAINEY: Are you a PECo customer? 

14 THE WITNESS: Yes. 

15 JUDGE RAINEY: I s t h a t i n Glenmoore? 

16 THE WITNESS: Glenmoore, 19343. 

17 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. Please p r o v i d e y our 

18 t e s t i m o n y . 

19 THE WITNESS: I had w r i t t e n a l e t t e r i n response t o 

20 a l e t t e r t h a t I g o t . I am a s u p e r v i s o r i n t h e t o w n s h i p . 

21 However, a t t h i s e v e n i n g I am t e s t i f y i n g on my own b e h a l f 

22 and on t h e b e h a l f o f our ne i g h b o r s as a p r i v a t e c i t i z e n . 

23 I t has n o t h i n g t o do w i t h t h e t o w n s h i p . The t o w n s h i p , 

24 East Brandywine Township and Wallace Township, have 

25 worked v e r y hard t o work o u t an agreement t h a t may be 
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1 u s e f u l . We w i l l have t o w a i t and see. 

2 I b e l i e v e one o f t h e major c r i t e r i a o f a p p r o v a l o f 

3 t h e PECo merger w i t h i t s Chicago c o u n t e r p a r t p a r t i s how 

4 t h e j u n c t u r e w i l l b e n e f i t t h e consumers i n each 

5 c o n s t i t u e n c y . To date I have n o t been c o n v i n c e d o f any 

6 s t a t e d b e n e f i t . 

7 There are 23 it e m s on t h e PECo's, q u o t e , PECo p l a n 

8 t o enhance s e r v i c e q u a l i t y and r e l i a b i l i t y i n Wallace 

9 Township and East Brandywine Township. For Wallace 

10 Township and East Brandywine Township customers t h e y a r e 

11 a l l i t e m s which s h o u l d have been addressed as r e g u l a r 

12 s e r v i c e and maintenance l o n g ago. PECo has been remiss 

13 over t h e years i n p r o v i d i n g Wallace Township even b a s i c 

14 s e r v i c e . 

15 I have been a PECo customer f o r 51 y e a r s . Wallace 

16 Township has been our l e g a l r e s i d e n c e even t h r o u g h we 

17 have been i n t h e f o r e i g n s e r v i c e and have l i v e d a l l over 

18 t h e w o r l d . Our s i x c h i l d r e n c o n s i d e r i t home. We bought 

19 our p r o p e r t y i n 1949 and noted a t t h a t t i m e t h a t t h e 

20 p o l e s coming i n t h e t e n t h o f a m i l e f r o m Walnut Bank t o 

21 our p r o p e r t y were p u t i n by t h e Chester V a l l e y E l e c t r i c 

22 A u t h o r i t y o r E l e c t r i c Company. And those p o l e s a re s t i l l 

23 t h e r e . And t h a t i s from 1949, and t h e y were n o t new i n 

24 t h a t t i m e . 

25 I n t h e l a t e '80s when t h e S h i e l e r and Housen 
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1 p r o p e r t i e s — th e s e were two l a r g e farms on L i t t l e 

2 Conestoga Road and F a i r v i e w Road — were developed w i t h 

3 23 v e r y l a r g e what I c a l l a l l - e l e c t r i c s t a t e m e n t homes — 

4 t h e y r e a l l y are huge i n t h e v i c i n i t y — a l o t o f them 

5 s e l l f o r over h a l f a m i l l i o n d o l l a r s . PECo f a i l e d t o 

6 heavy-up t h e l i n e s t o t h a t p a r t o f t h e system and i n t h a t 

7 area PECo's l i n e ends and PP&L p i c k s up, oh, maybe a 

8 h a l f - m i l e beyond. T h i s low power caused l o s s o f s e v e r a l 

9 o i l b u r n e r motors and o t h e r e l e c t r i c equipment d u r i n g t h e 

10 e a r l y December c o l d snap. We l o s t t h e motor on our o i l 

11 b u r n e r i n our t e n a n t house. We l i v e i n t h e b a r n w h i c h we 

12 remodeled i n t o a house when we r e t i r e d f r o m t h e f o r e i g n 

13 s e r v i c e . 

14 More r e c e n t l y i n t h e mid-90's t h e r e was a l a r g e i c e 

15 s t o r m , i f you w i l l r e c a l l , and one o f our n e i g h b o r s l o s t 

16 one o f t h e t h r e e w i r e s t h a t come i n t o p r o v i d e power t o 

17 t h e house. The w i r e s o r t o f swung i n t h e wind f o r t h r e e 

18 f u l l days and nobody c o u l d be b r o u g h t t o do a n y t h i n g 

19 about i t . Many f r u i t l e s s c a l l s t o PECo and f i n a l l y an 

20 appeal t o 911 — and 911 was f a i r l y young i n those days, 

21 b u t t h e y came o u t r i g h t away. And t h e person t h e y sent 

22 was a p p a l l e d . He s a i d , you know, t h i s house, you are 

23 v e r y l u c k y , i t c o u l d have burned r i g h t down t o t h e 

24 ground. The surge o f t h a t w i r e t e a r i n g l o o s e f r i e d t h e 

25 household range, t h e r e f r i g e r a t o r , t h e microwave, t h r e e 
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1 o r f o u r TVs, computers, a f a x machine, because t h e 

2 husband worked f r o m home. E v e r y t h i n g plugged i n a t t h a t 

3 t i m e was a t o t a l l o s s by t h a t w i r e c u t t i n g l o o s e . 

4 I n 1998 my husband, James Halsena, w r o t e PECo t o 

5 comp l a i n about extended power outages and surges. I have 

6 a copy o f t h e l e t t e r a t t a c h e d t o t h i s one. 1999 was n o t 

7 much b e t t e r t h a n t h e f o l l o w i n g outages t h a t we can 

8 remember. January 18-19 we most power f o r 11 hour s . On 

9 t h e 23rd and 24 t h f o r 22 hours. And on March 14, 15 and 

10 16 we were w i t h o u t power f o r 39 hours. 

11 The March outage was p a r t i c u l a r l y i n f u r i a t i n g s i n c e 

12 a f t e r 24 hours o f outage l i g h t s came on a l l around us. 

13 When I note d t h i s t o PECo t r o u b l e number I was t o l d t h a t 

14 t h e whole s t r e e t was o u t . F i n a l l y , a f t e r I enumerated 

15 t h e addresses and t h e names o f t h e homeowners on Walnut 

16 Bank Road i n d i v i d u a l l y , t h e o p e r a t o r acknowledged t h a t 

17 each o f those r e s i d e n t s s were indeed back i n s e r v i c e . 

18 And our two r e s i d e n c e s , our house and our t e n a n t house, 

19 were t h e o n l y ones w i t h o u t power. And i t t o o k q u i t e a 

20 w h i l e t o g e t somebody t o come and do something about i t . 

21 We always keep emergency s u p p l i e s o f w a t e r , 

22 l i g h t i n g , h e a t i n g and canned f o o d t o p r e c l u d e 

23 r e f r i g e r a t o r f r e e z e r meltdown i n our home because l i v i n g 

24 i n underdeveloped c o u n t r i e s as we have a l l o f our l i v e s 

25 we understand t h a t you need t o have a t l e a s t a week o r 
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1 more sup p l y o f th e s e t h i n g s a t hand. But n o t many people 

2 i n t h e U n i t e d S t a t e s t h i n k i n t h i s s t u p i d way. 

3 Another f r i e n d o f ours a t a d i s t a n c e f r o m where we 

4 l i v e i n Wallace Township was w i t h o u t power over f i v e days 

5 a t a t i m e when PECo was p r o v i d i n g d r y i c e . Her schedule 

6 p r e c l u d e d her managing t o f i n d i c e a t t h e d e s i g n a t e d 

7 l o c a t i o n s when t h e y s a i d t h e y would have some and a f t e r 

8 s e v e r a l days i n d e s p e r a t i o n she bought d r y i c e . L a t e r 

9 her r e q u e s t f o r t h a t s m a l l reimbursement f e l l on deaf 

10 PECo ea r s . I c a l l t h a t c a v a l i e r t o say t h e l e a s t . 

11 A number o f yea r s ago a f t e r t h e problem w i t h PECo's 

12 Peach Bottom n u c l e a r p l a n t PECo mounted an open house i n 

13 t h e i r C o a t e s v i l l e o f f i c e s t o which I was i n v i t e d . 

14 D i s c u s s i o n emphasized t h e t u r n a r o u n d i n PECo's approach 

15 t o n u c l e a r p l a n t s . I p e r s o n a l l y found t h a t m e e t i n g 

16 u n c o n v i n c i n g and t o a l a r g e e x t e n t , quote, smoke and 

17 m i r r o r s , unquote. I was n o t i n t h e l e a s t r e a s s u r e d . 

18 The g l o b a l argument s t r i k e s me as a s t e a m r o l l e r 

19 t h a t w i l l brook no d e l a y and t h e , q u o t e , t o w n s h i p 

20 r e l i a b i l i t y i s s u e s , unquote, and t h e i r s o l u t i o n a re 

21 b e t t e r l a t e t h a n never b u t t h e y speak n o t a word about 

22 t h e merger b e n e f i t t o e i t h e r s e t o f c o r p o r a t e customers. 

23 To my mind i t speaks o n l y t o t h e advantage, i f t h e r e i s 

24 any, t o t h e c o r p o r a t e s t o c k h o l d e r . 

25 I th a n k you f o r t h i s o p p o r t u n i t y t o respond and I 
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1 do f e e l t h a t a t l a s t and f o r now Wallace Township has 

2 g o t t e n PECo's a t t e n t i o n d e s p i t e t h e f a c t t h a t I see no 

3 s t a t e d b e n e f i t s t o PECo customers i n t h e merger 

4 documentation. 

5 And I know Chicago's e l e c t r i c company w e l l and I 

6 t h i n k i t i s a ma r r i a g e o f two l o s e r s . 

7 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Ms. Halsena. 

8 Any q u e s t i o n s f o r Ms. Halsena? 

9 MR. LEWIS: I was wondering i f t h e to w n s h i p would 

10 e n t e r t a i n t h e i d e a t o p e t i t i o n t h e PUC o r whoever t o t r y 

11 and s w i t c h t o PP&L. Would t h e town s h i p f a v o r t h a t o r p u t 

12 i t o u t i n a n e w s l e t t e r so t h a t people c o u l d see t h a t ? 

13 THE WITNESS: Me might do t h a t . The t r o u b l e i s , 

14 you see, t h a t no m a t t e r f r o m whom you buy your 

15 e l e c t r i c i t y you are s t i l l s t u c k w i t h PECo's d i s t r i b u t i o n . 

16 MR. LEWIS: I know we are r i g h t on t h e edge o f 

17 PP&L. Maybe t h e r e i s some way t h e y c o u l d buy th o s e l i n e s 

18 o u t and p r o v i d e power f r o m a d i f f e r e n t d i r e c t i o n f r o m 

19 PP&L. 

20 THE WITNESS: W e l l , t h a t m i g h t be something. 

21 MR. LEWIS: I t sounds l i k e t h e people from 

22 C o a t e s v i l l e West Chester are happy w i t h t h e i r s e r v i c e and 

23 I know we are n o t . So i f t h e r e i s any way t h e t o w n s h i p 

24 c o u l d e n t e r t a i n t h a t — 

25 THE WITNESS: I know t h e systems are v e r y c l o s e by. 
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1 MR. LEWIS: I t ' s a m i l e up t h e s t r e e t . 

2 THE WITNESS: And o f course t h e system i s s p l i t i n 

3 two i n t h i s t o w n s h i p . I t i s a c o m p l e t e l y d i f f e r e n t 

4 system on t h e o t h e r s i d e o f t h e cre e k . A f t e r you go 

5 t h r o u g h t h e S cu r v e on F a i r v i e w you g e t i n t o t h e o t h e r 

6 p a r t o f t h e system. And q u i t e o f t e n you have e l e c t r i c i t y 

7 when we do n ' t . 

8 I would l i k e t o le a v e t h i s w i t h you. 

9 JUDGE RAINEY: Please p r e s e n t your w r i t t e n 

10 s t a t e m e n t , Ms. Halsena. 

11 J u s t f o r t h e r e c o r d , I note t h a t was Mr. Joseph 

12 Lewis who asked t h e q u e s t i o n s and a l s o p r o v i d e d f u r t h e r 

13 comment. 

14 THE WITNESS: Do you have f u r t h e r q u e s t i o n s ? 

15 JUDGE RAINEY: No. He d i d . I j u s t n o t e d t h a t f o r 

16 t h e r e c o r d . 

17 THE WITNESS: Thank you. 

18 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. 

19 (Witness excused.) 

20 JUDGE RAINEY: I do not have anyone e l s e on my l i s t 

21 o f speakers. I s t h e r e anyone e l s e here t h i s e v e n i n g who 

22 would l i k e t o speak? 

23 I would ask t h a t you s i g n t h e s i g n - i n s h e e t , s i r . 

24 (Pause.) 

25 Mr. Shapanka, may I swear you i n ? 
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1 MR. SHAPANKA: Sure. 

2 Whereupon, 

3 MARVIN SHAPANKA 

4 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

5 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

6 JUDGE RAINEY: Would you please give your f u l l 

7 name ? 

8 THE WITNESS: Marvin Shapanka. 

9 JUDGE RAINEY: You would s p e l l your name, please? 

10 THE WITNESS: S-H-A-P-A-N-K-A. 

11 JUDGE RAINEY: Would you provide your address? 

12 THE WITNESS: 91 Hausen Lane, Glenmoore. 

13 JUDGE RAINEY: Are you a PECo customer? 

14 THE WITNESS: I am. 

15 JUDGE RAINEY: Please proceed. 

16 THE WITNESS: I kin d of came t o the meeting — I 

17 d i d n ' t know t h a t there would be testimony here so I 

18 d i d n ' t prepare any notes. But I would k i n d of l i k e t o 

19 echo the sentiments of the l a s t couple of speakers. 

20 I have not been a re s i d e n t of Wallace Township f o r 

21 30 or 40 years. I have only had t h a t pleasure i n many 

22 ways f o r about seven years. And I have l i v e d i n a number 

23 of other places, but I have never l i v e d anywhere where as 

24 t h i s nice lady pointed out t h a t one has t o prepare 

25 themselves l i k e they l i v e d i n a t h i r d world country w i t h 
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1 water t h a t we keep i n the garage so t h a t we can f l u s h the 

2 t o i l e t s and water t h a t we keep so t h a t our c h i l d r e n w i l l 

3 have something t o d r i n k i f we are out of power f o r 

4 extended periods of time. 

5 My experience has been over the l a s t four or f i v e 

6 years I t h i n k we have averaged possibly double d i g i t s i n 

7 the number of times t h a t we have had power outagess 

8 durin g a given year. I don't have them a l l documented. 

9 But c e r t a i n l y they have been more than a few i n each of 

10 the l a s t several years. 

11 PECo's responses when I have c a l l e d them have 

12 ranked from, w e l l , most of the time you get a recording 

13 and you leave a message and you don't t a l k t o anybody. 

14 But t h e i r estimates of when the power w i l l be back on are 

15 u s u a l l y less than accurate. Sometimes they won't give 

16 you an estimate at a l l . They j u s t t e l l you they don't 

17 know. 

18 I t seems t o me t h a t Wallace Township has been 

19 t r e a t e d as a kin d of secondary c i t i z e n because we are a t 

20 the end of the l i n e and because f i x i n g our power does not 

21 a f f e c t a tremendous number of people. We always get 

22 t r e a t e d a t the bottom of the l i s t i n terms of when they 

23 w i l l r e p a i r our power. And i t happens over and over 

24 again and I am sure a l o t of i t has t o do w i t h t r e e 

25 pruning. And the wires t o be put underground t h a t would 
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1 be a g r e a t l o n g - t e r m s o l u t i o n - But i t j u s t seems t o me 

2 t h a t even though we are a s m a l l number o f customers t h a t 

3 we s h o u l d n o t have t o l i v e i n m o r t a l f e a r o f t h e w i n d and 

4 a l i t t l e r a i n . 

5 B a s i c a l l y i n my house once t h e wind s t a r t s b l o w i n g 

6 my w i f e changes t h e s t r a t e g y f o r t h e e v e n i n g . K i d s have 

7 t o t a k e baths q u i c k l y . We make d i n n e r q u i c k l y . I t 

8 changes your e n t i r e l i f e because you don't know whether 

9 you w i l l have any power. 

10 I don't u n d e r s t a n d how t h i s merger t h a t t h e y t a l k 

11 about t h a t i s b e i n g proposed w i t h a company from Chicago 

12 — Chicago, r i g h t ? 

13 JUDGE RAINEY: Yes, i t i s . 

14 THE WITNESS: I f a i l t o understand how t h a t w i l l 

15 have any b e n e f i t whatsoever t o t h e customers, t o PECo's 

16 customers. I have worked i n a l o t o f d i f f e r e n t 

17 c o r p o r a t i o n s and t h e f u r t h e r you t r a v e l f r o m t h e home o f 

18 management t h e l e s s c o n t r o l , t h e l e s s i m p a c t , t h e l e s s 

19 s e r v i c e one tends t o g e t from a c e n t r a l l y r u n company. 

20 So here we have a case — and I don't know a n y t h i n g about 

21 t h e Chicago e l e c t r i c company — b u t here we have a case 

22 o f PECo which i s e r r a t i c i n t h e i r s e r v i c e — I have heard 

23 people t e s t i f y t h a t t h e y have good s e r v i c e b u t c l e a r l y 

24 l o t s o f us have n o t had good s e r v i c e — where you have a 

25 company t h a t i s e r r a t i c merging w i t h a n o t h e r company a t a 
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1 g r e a t d i s t a n c e . I f a i l t o see how t h a t w i l l b e n e f i t 

2 PECo's customers, c e r t a i n l y t h ose o f us who have n o t had 

3 v e r y good s e r v i c e . 

4 So I f o r one — Mr. Lewis' s u g g e s t i o n i f t h e r e i s 

5 a v i a b i l i t y t o h a v i n g PP&L buy t h i s end o f t h e l i n e 

6 s e r v i c e f r o m PECo and s w i t c h o v e r , i t would c e r t a i n l y g e t 

7 my v o t e as w e l l as a n y t h i n g e l s e t h a t would -- i f t h e r e 

8 are o t h e r s o l u t i o n s , p u t t i n g t h e w i r e s underground, 

9 whatever i t be. I t h i n k PECo owes i t s customers 

10 r e a s o n a b l y r e l i a b l e s e r v i c e and I f o r one would say t h a t 

11 t h e r e s i d e n t s o f Wallace Township have n o t had t h a t . 

12 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Mr. Shapanka. 

13 Are t h e r e any q u e s t i o n s f o r Mr. Shapanka? 

14 (No a u d i b l e response.) 

15 JUDGE RAINEY: I f n o t , you may s t e p down. 

16 THE WITNESS: Thank you. 

17 (Witness excused.) 

18 JUDGE RAINEY: I s t h e r e anyone e l s e here who would 

19 l i k e t o t e s t i f y t h i s e v e n i n g o r who has a q u e s t i o n f o r 

20 PECo's r e p r e s e n t a t i v e s ? 

21 (No a u d i b l e response.) 

22 JUDGE RAINEY: I f n o t , I would l i k e t o th a n k you 

23 a l l f o r b e i n g here t h i s e v ening. T h i s concludes t h e 

24 p u b l i c i n p u t s e s s i o n o f t h i s p a r t i c u l a r m e e t i n g . 

25 I would ask t h e f o r m a l p a r t i e s t o remain. We are 
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1 g o i n g t o t a k e up an a d m i n i s t r a t i v e m a t t e r b e f o r e we l e a v e 

2 here t h i s e v e n i n g . 

3 You are o t h e r w i s e i n v i t e d t o s t a y o r o t h e r w i s e you 

4 may l e a v e . But we w i l l t a k e up anot h e r m a t t e r h e r e . 

5 I t i s my u n d e r s t a n d i n g , Mr. Smith, t h a t you have a 

6 document which you would l i k e t o have i n t r o d u c e d as an 

7 e x h i b i t , t h a t document b e i n g p u b l i c a t i o n s i n v a r i o u s 

8 newspapers o f n o t i c e s f o r these p u b l i c i n p u t h e a r i n g s . 

9 I s t h a t c o r r e c t ? 

10 MR. SMITH: Yes, Your Honor. 

11 JUDGE RAINEY: How would you l i k e t o have t h a t 

12 document marked? 

13 MR. SMITH: I would l i k e t h a t marked as PECo 

14 Hea r i n g E x h i b i t No. 1. And I have so marked i t and 

15 p r o v i d e d c o p i e s t o y o u r s e l f , t h e o t h e r p a r t i e s and t h e 

16 c o u r t r e p o r t e r . 

17 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you v e r y much. 

18 Do you want t o proceed and d e s c r i b e t h i s document 

19 t o us? 

20 MR. SMITH: Yes, Your Honor. 

21 T h i s i s a f o u r page document. And I a p o l o g i z e 

22 because I am g o i n g t o t a k e i t a l i t t l e b i t o u t o f o r d e r . 

23 G e n e r a l l y what t h i s i s i s i t answers Your Honor's 

24 q u e s t i o n s from a p r e v i o u s p u b l i c i n p u t s e s s i o n about what 

25 t h e n o t i c e was f o r t h e v a r i o u s p u b l i c i n p u t s e s s i o n s t h a t 
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1 were i n v o l v e d i n t h i s merger. 

2 The l a s t page o f t h i s document i s t h e p u b l i c i n p u t 

3 h e a r i n g n o t i c e t h a t was p u b l i s h e d by PECo Energy i n a 

4 v a r i e t y o f newspapers and i t c o n t a i n s a stat e m e n t o f a l l 

5 o f t h e v a r i o u s p u b l i c i n p u t s e s s i o n s , i n c l u d i n g t h e York 

6 County sessions t h a t a re b e i n g h e l d n e x t week. 

7 On t h e f i r s t page o f PECo Hear i n g E x h i b i t No. 1 i s 

8 a l i s t o f t h e newspapers i n which t h i s appeared and t h e 

9 dates on which i t appeared. G e n e r a l l y speaking t h i s was 

10 p u b l i s h e d on F r i d a y , t h e 2 4 t h o f March, w i t h one 

11 e x c e p t i o n , t h e P h i l a d e l p h i a Sun, i t was p u b l i s h e d on 

12 March 26. T h i s was p u b l i s h e d i n t h e P h i l a d e l p h i a 

13 I n q u i r e r and D a i l y News as w e l l as n e a r l y a dozen 

14 newspapers o f g e n e r a l c i r c u l a t i o n i n t h e PECo Energy 

15 s e r v i c e t e r r i t o r y . The i n d i c a t i o n here o f t h e 

16 p u b l i c a t i o n on t h e 2 4 t h would have been p r i o r t o any o f 

17 t h e p u b l i c i n p u t h e a r i n g s t h a t were scheduled. 

18 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Mr. Smith. 

19 MR. SMITH: The r e m a i n i n g two documents t h a t I have 

20 p r o v i d e d a re n o t n o t i c e t h a t were p r o v i d e d by PECo Energy 

21 b u t t h e y a re newspaper a r t i c l e s f r o m t h e P h i l a d e l p h i a 

22 I n q u i r e r t h a t p r o v i d e d a d d i t i o n a l p u b l i c n o t i c e . The 

23 f i r s t one, which i s t h e second page o f PECo He a r i n g 

24 E x h i b i t No. 1, i s from t h e March 27 P h i l a d e l p h i a 

25 I n q u i r e r . The a r t i c l e on t h e merger which t h e f i r s t p a r t 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
1 (800) 334-1063 



323 

1 o f t h i s was f r o n t page o f t h e P h i l a d e l p h i a I n q u i r e r above 

2 t h e f o l d . T h i s i s t h e f o l l o w - u p p o r t i o n o f i t . And i t 

3 i n d i c a t e s a l l t h e h e a r i n g s except t h e York County 

4 h e a r i n g . We d i d n o t p r o v i d e t h a t i n f o r m a t i o n t o t h e 

5 I n q u i r e r . 

6 The l a s t page here, which i s page t h r e e o f PECo 

7 Hear i n g E x h i b i t No. 1, i s an a r t i c l e f r o m t h e I n q u i r e r 

8 t h e n e x t day, March 28, which i n d i c a t e s t h e r e m a i n i n g 

9 p u b l i c h e a r i n g s , i n c l u d i n g t h e h e a r i n g s f o r t h i s e v e n i n g . 

10 So t h a t , Your Honor, i s t h e p u b l i c n o t i c e t h a t was 

11 p r o v i d e d o f t h e p u b l i c i n p u t s e s s i o n s w i t h r e l a t i o n s h i p 

12 t o t h e s e t t l e m e n t 

13 JUDGE RAINEY: Are t h e r e any q u e s t i o n s f r o m t h e 

14 f o r m a l p a r t i e s w i t h r e g a r d t o PECo Hear i n g E x h i b i t No. 1? 

15 (No a u d i b l e response.) 

16 JUDGE RAINEY: Are t h e r e any o b j e c t i o n s t o t h e 

17 adm i s s i o n i n t o evidence o f PECo Hearing E x h i b i t No. 1? 

18 (No a u d i b l e response.) 

19 JUDGE RAINEY: Hear i n g none, no o b j e c t i o n . So i t 

20 i s a d m i t t e d i n t o evidence. 

21 (Whereupon, t h e document was marked as PECo 

22 Hearing E x h i b i t No. 1 f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n , and was 

23 r e c e i v e d i n evidence.) 

24 JUDGE RAINEY: Are t h e r e any o t h e r m a t t e r s t o be 

25 t a k e n up here t h i s evening? 
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1 {No audible response.) 

2 JUDGE RAINEY: I f not, thank you a l l very much. 

3 This hearing i s adjourned. 

4 (Whereupon, at 8:02 p.m., the p u b l i c i n p u t hearing 

5 was .adjourned, t o be reconvened at 7:00 p.m. on Friday, 

6 March 31, 2000, i n Media, Pennsylvania.) 
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C E R T I F I C A T E 

I hereby c e r t i f y , as the stenographic r e p o r t e r , 

t h a t the foregoing proceedings were taken 

st e n o g r a p h i c a l l y by me and t h e r e a f t e r reduced t o 

t y p e w r i t i n g by me or under my d i r e c t i o n ; and t h a t t h i s 

t r a n s c r i p t i s a t r u e and accurate record t o the best of 

my a b i l i t y . 

COMMOMWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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Robert J. Stonaker 
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